# **MEMBERS:**

Kim Boyd, Chairman Karen Fox Tim Hannan Paul Dureus, (excused)

The meeting began 7:00 PM

### **MINUTES:**

Ms. Boyd made a motion to approve the August 22, 2022 minutes, seconded by Ms. Fox. All present members voted "aye" to approve.

### HICKORY RISE SIGNAGE:

The drumlin signs have been placed on the trail at Hickory Rise.

### **ADOPT- A- HIGHWAY:**

The Conservation Board members and volunteers will meet at Genecco farm stand for the Adopt-A-Highway clean up on October 8, 2022 from 9:00 to 12:00ish.

# PROJECT REVIEW COMMITTEE:

Ms. Sarah Mitchell, Secretary to the Planning and Zoning Boards will send the draft minutes from the October 6, 2022 Project Review Committee to the Conservation members.

### PLANNING BOARD APPLICATIONS:

The Conservation members reviewed the follow Planning Board application.

# A. Electric Car Corner, 6162 NY State Route 96, Farmington.

Mr. Hannan attended the Planning Board meeting. There was concern about the notice that was sent out and the wording that was used. The members reviewed the changes made to the front landscaping plan. There is a plan to add another docking station for a total of four.

The Conservation members had "no comment".

# **OPEN SPACE INDEX:**

Ms. Boyd shared the results of her section she found while working on the open space. There was some Tax I.D. she was unable to find.

The members discussed questionable parcels.

Mr. Ron Brand joined the meeting and said that any questionable areas can be sent to him and he will forward to the town assessor. Mr. Brand updated the members on upcoming projects in the town.

The members will create a list they can give to the town assessor.

Ms. Boyd adjourned at the meeting at 7:55 PM.

The next meeting will be held on October 24, 2022, 7:00 PM.

Mary Richter, Clerk of the Board recorded the minutes.